
PROCEEDINGS: Hancock Co.
HANCOCK COUNTY

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
November 22, 2021

Garner, Iowa
 The Hancock County, Iowa, 
Board of Supervisors met in ad-
journed session on the above cap-
tioned date pursuant to adjourn-
ment with Supervisors Florence 
(Sis) Greiman, Gary Rayhons, and 
Jerry J. Tlach present. Absent: 
none.
 The minutes of November 15, 
2021 meeting were read and ap-
proved.
 The Board of Supervisors’ meet-
ing first consisted of drainage and 
also received signed petitions re-
questing to declare Hancock Coun-
ty a Second Amendment Sanctuary 
County.
 On motion by Supervisor Grei-
man, seconded by Supervisor 
Tlach, and carried unanimously, 
the Board recessed at 9:50 a.m. 
until 12:30 p.m. for a supervisor to 
attend a funeral.
 The Board of Supervisors’ meet-
ing continued with discussion with 
John Danos, Dorsey and Whitney 
and Maggie Burger, Speer Finan-
cial regarding funding of tower 
project and also MODUS present-
ed options for HVAC systems in 
the Law Enforcement Center and 
Courthouse.
 Motion made by Supervisor Tlach 
to enter into closed session pursu-

ant to Iowa Code section 21.5 (1)
(j), to discuss the purchase or sale 
of particular real estate only where 
premature disclosure could be rea-
sonably expected to increase the 
price the governmental body would 
have to pay for that property or re-
duce the price the governmental 
body would receive for that prop-
erty. The motion was seconded by 
Supervisor Greiman and the vote 
was unanimous to hold a closed 
session pursuant to Iowa Code sec-
tion 21.5 (1)(j). Supervisors pres-
ent were Greiman, Rayhons, and 
Tlach. The Board of Supervisors 
entered into closed session. Min-
utes were taken and a tape record-
ing made. The closed session was 
later concluded by agreement of the 
parties and the Board of Supervi-
sors came back into open session. 
The recording and minutes were 
sealed and secured in an envelope, 
and no person will be permitted to 
examine them without a court order.
 No further business to come 
before the Board, motion made to 
adjourn at 3:15 p.m. by Supervisor 
Greiman and carried. All Supervi-
sors present voting, “Aye,” session 
to adjourn and will meet again on 
November 29, 2021.
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